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Minutes of the Extra-ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on 9th June  2016 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers, Smith, Mrs S Mash, N Thom, P Venning, D Green, G Parkin, 5 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
3358.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; None


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None

(iii)  Request that Councillors or any other persons present declare if they intend to record any of the proceedings using any video or audio recording devices or camera.  None
3359.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Borough Councillor M Burgess 
3360.
To Confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 12th May 2016:  After the correction of a typing error the Minutes were confirmed and signed as a correct record.

At this point Cllr Parkin asked why there wasn't a Public Session.  The Chairman explained that we had already received comments from Mrs Lewis which would be addressed now.
3361.
To consider and agree the way forward with regard to future Public Sessions:   After the way the Public Session had ended at the last meeting the Clerk had met with Mrs Miriam Lewis who had put forward suggestions for better ways of holding it.  These had been forwarded to Councillors for consideration prior to the meeting.  The Chairman opened the discussion by addressing each point the Clerk had put forward from the meeting with Mrs Lewis and asked for general discussion to follow.


Mrs Lewis would like us to engage with the public more in the Public Session and feels that although the public may ask a question they don't always get an answer 

1)  A question could be put in writing to the Clerk who would circulate it to Councillors so that an answer could be given during the Public Session.  This would be a question to the Public Session, not an item for the agenda.  There could then be dialogue between the person who put the question and Councillors.  If the question had been put in in advance that question would get preferential treatment. It was generally agreed that putting in a question beforehand was a good idea.  If there were lots of questions about the same subject it would not be possible to answer each question but a few would be chosen.  Questions should be sent to the Clerk by 6pm 7 days before the meeting. This would allow for each question to be circulated with the agenda. They could also be posted on the Notice Boards.  Questions could still be asked during the Public Session but an answer may not always be possible there and then.

2)  With regard to an item on the agenda it is felt that sometimes Councillors haven't fully understood the item so if the meeting was to be adjourned when the item came up (rather than at the beginning of the meeting) a fuller explanation could be given and Councillors could ask for clarification if necessary.  It would be less easy to forget what had been said during the Public Session too.  It was agreed that a full explanation could be given during the Public Session when Councillors could ask questions for clarification.  It is important to allow speech without interruptions and with respectful behaviour. The Chairman, can if necessary, adjourn the meeting at any point should a question need to be asked.

3)  Some Councils have a Public Session at the beginning and at the end.  It was agreed that there was no advantage in having a Public Session at the end of the meeting.
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4)  Public Sessions should be minuted.  After a full discussion it was agreed that the Clerk will produce a Summary of the Public Session as an Appendix at the end of the Minutes from the next meeting onwards

The Chairman then brought up the subject of timing of the Public Session.  At present although our Standing Orders state that any person should only speak for 4 minutes we have always allowed people to speak for as long as they want to.  Over the past few months this has led to very long Public Sessions.  Different ways of solving this were discussed but if was finally agreed to look at our Standing Orders on this subject again in September.

Finally it was agreed that protocol is important.  We should always be respectful towards each other and the public.  

The Clerk will put a notice that questions need to be sent in writing to the Clerk by 6pm 7 days before the meeting, in the Outlook, Notice Boards and website. 
3362.
Date of Next Full Council Meeting:  14th June 2016 at 7.30pm
The meeting closed at 20.37hrs


